_ HOLY TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH

Dear Holy Trinity,

It is with great gratitude and excitement that | am reaching out to you today as a
sign of new life in Christ’s resurrection is bursting forth at Holy Trinity.

Over the past few months, the staff, Buildings and Grounds Committee, and
Congregational Council has been re-imagining some of our current office space to
better serve our congregation and community. What was once just an idea has
slowly become more of a reality and we are thrilled to share it with you!

After receiving full and generous support through the Phil Larsen Memorial Fund,
Holy Trinity has an opportunity to renovate our “front” office space, transforming
it into the Holy Trinity Welcome Center.

These changes will allow for a more welcoming entrance, greater flow between
the sanctuary and LFC, a space to hold more casual conversations and for smaller
groups to gather, and a clear communication center of our congregation. This new
plan will directly improve our congregation’s hospitality, fellowship, bereavement
care, and adult learning environments, all the while giving our beloved church a
fresh look and more open feel.

The Welcome Center Task Force developing these plans has put forth a great deal
of professional experience, vision, and care to the early stages of this project. All
are talented and invested members of our HTLC community and have generously
offered their time and energy to support our congregation and to honor the
memory of Phil Larsen.

HTLC Welcome Center Task Force:
Pastor Jason Davis
Chris O'Rourke, Contractor
Dawn Eikamp, Designer
Darrell Kalmes, Buildings and Grounds Liaison
Mike Kelly, Staff Support
Kate Stierman, Administrative Support



_ HOLY TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH

Over the next few weeks, the Welcome Center Task Force and Congregational
Council invite your participation in hearing the vision, seeing the plan, and
providing helpful feedback as we finalize the plans before construction. We want
to hear your affirmations, questions, and considerations as this renovation seeks
to positively impact our congregation’s space for years to come.

We will offer several interactive tours of the plan after worship in the weeks
ahead. After your tour you will be invited to complete the feedback form for the
Task Force and Council. Please see the offered times for tours and the deadline for
feedback.

May 5th - 9:45 AM or 12:00 PM

May 12th - 9:45 AM or 12:00 PM

May 19th - 11:15 AM

By Appointment: Email admin@htlcdbg.com or call 563-582-3228
Deadline to submit feedback: May 19th

Holy Trinity, we are a resurrection people who remember that through death
comes new life. We are humbled and honored to receive such a gift from the
Larsen family and cannot wait to see how this transformation will open us to the
Triune God’s mission in the future. Attached is a basic floor plan, more details will
be shared during interactive tours. Thank you for your engagement in this exciting
new development in the life of this community.

In resurrection joy,
fo Fom
é/%/éfrﬂﬂ

Pastor Jason
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